
Queensland 
Government Minister for Transport and Main Roads 

2 8 SEP 2018 

Our ref: PET 28321 

Your ref: A360119 

Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE QLD 4000 

Dear Mr Laurie 

1 William Street Brisbane 4000 

GPO Box 2644 Brisbane 
Queensland 4001 Australia 

Telephone +61737197300 
Email transportandmainroads@ministerial.qld.gov.au 

Website www.tmr.qld.gov.au 

I refer to petition numbers 3002-18 and 2965-18 lodged with the Legislative Assembly on 
4 September 2018, requesting a Bruce Highway northbound entry ramp and southbound exit 
ramp at Dohles Rocks Road. 

The Dohles Rocks Road interchange, including entry and exit ramps, is being considered as 
part of an $8 million planning project that is nearing completion. This planning is expected to 
be completed later this year and is jointly funded with the Australian and Queensland 
Governments. The outcomes of the planning project will assist in prioritising the allocation of 
funding for future upgrades on the Bruce Highway between Pine River and Caloundra Road , 
including the requirements for the Dohles Rocks Road interchange. 

Improvements were completed in August 2018 to upgrade the Dohles Rocks Road 
intersection with the existing Bruce Highway entry and exit ramps. Those works were 
jointly-funded between the Australian Government, Queensland Government and Moreton 
Bay Regional Council , to improve traffic flow and safety at this location. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

MARK BAI LEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 


